
 

NETHER LANGWITH PARISH COUNCIL 
 

MINUTES 
of the Meeting of the Parish Council held at the Village Hall  

on Thursday 11 January 2018 
 
Present : Cllr M Middleton in the chair, Cllr W Bryan, Cllr L Malkan, Cllr R Stockton and Cllr K 

Dukes (BDC). 
 
1.  Apologies 
 

Apologies were received from Cllr G Staniforth. 
 
 

2. Minutes of the meeting held on 7 December 2017. 
 
 The minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on the 7 December 2017 were taken as read and 

accepted as a true record. The Chair signed them accordingly. 
 
 

3. Matters Arising From the Minutes 
 
With regard to item 11, Cllr Bryan reported that he had, on behalf of the Council, applied for a grant of 
£300 to provide for activities to enable the local community better understand the impact of the wars. 
 
It was resolved to approve this action. 
 
 

4. Correspondence 
 

4.1 BDC – Parish Precept Forms – noted. 
 

 
5. Accounts for Payment. 
 

The Clerk reported that the following payments had been made or were due for payment by direct 
bank transfer or by cheque since the last meeting.  
 
It was resolved to approve the payments. 
 

Payee Reason Amount £ 
M Middleton W/Cleaning & Bulb 18.24 

B Woodcock Laptop/Software 829.90 

Mr R Busby Wages Nov 100.88 

Mrs D Wakeling Wages Nov 93.75 

Eon Electricity 32.13 

Eon Gas 43.20 

B Woodcock Dec Salary 174.88 

Mr R Busby Wages Dec 100.88 

HMRC Tax 3rd Qtr 180.60 

 
 
 



 

6. County Councillors Report 
  
 Cllr K Greaves was not in attendance. 
 
 
7. District Councillor’s Report. 
 

 Cllr Dukes reported information on the next Parish Forum meeting to be held at Retford on 29 January 
2018, the next Rural Conference to be held on 12 February 2018 which will be preceded by a 
Neighbourhood Plan Forum. 
 
He also reported that Robin Brown (Welbeck Estates) is to retire. 
 
 

8. Parish Forum (Retford 29 January) and Rural Conference (12 February) 
 

Cllr Bryan will attend the Parish Forum and Cllr Middleton will attend the Rural Conference. 
 

 
9. Planning 
 

There were no planning applications to discuss. 
 
 

10. Village Hall 
 
The new boiler is still not operating correctly. 
 
The microwave has been disposed of and the purchase of a new one was authorised. 
 
 

11. Highways and Related Matters 
 

 The verge at the western end of Queens Walk is in a bad state due to contractors vehicles at no 6. 
The new occupiers have promised to reinstate the verge when all the works are complete. 
 
The Clerk reported that the Nottinghamshire Local Access Forum had notified the PC that permissive 
access to footpaths may end soon. 
 
The Clerk also reported that NCC is trialling a system of only cutting certain verges once per year. 
 

  
12. Village Green 

 
There were no items to discuss. 
 
 

13. Date of Next Meeting. 
 

The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Thursday 1 February 2018 at 19:00. 
 
There being no further business, the Chair declared the meeting closed at 19:45. 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Note – Abbreviations used: 
 
NCC – Nottinghamshire County Council 
NALC – Nottinghamshire Association of Local Councils 
BDC – Bassetlaw District Council 
NLFG – Nether Langwith Friendship Group 
DCC – Derbyshire County Council 
PCT – Primary Care Trust 
CPRE – Campaign to Protect Rural England. 
TPO – Tree Preservation Order. 
BCVS – Bassetlaw Community and Volunteer Service. 
HS2 – High Speed Train 


